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Brendan Liew
Major Project Assessments
Department of Planning and Environment
GPO Box 39
Sydney NSW 2001

18 July 2014

Dear Mr Liew
                Wilpinjong Coal Mine Modification 6
                Ref No: MP 05_0021 MOD 6
Please find my submission in respect of the above proposal.

Yours sincerely

Ms Diane O’Mara
2 Little Belmore St
Gulgong NSW 2852
Tel: 



Mr Brendan Liew 


Major Project Assessments


Department of Planning and Environment


GPO Box 39

Sydney NSW 2001

18 July 2014

Dear Mr Liew


Wilpinjong Coal Mine Modification 6


   Ref No: MP 05_0021 MOD 6

   Notice of Objection


I refer to the above modification, and wish to submit my objection on the grounds of lack of adequate assessment and reporting, and lack of consideration of cumulative community impacts.


This proposal is set to increase the production of coal from 15 million tonnes p.a. to 16 tonnes p.a. but there has not been a proper assessment of the increased noise, dust, blasting and spontaneous combustion impacts.  

Nor is there any evidence that spontaneous combustion fires that have occurred at the mine have been reported under the National Greenhouse and Energy Reporting Act 2007.  These events, along with the current noise and dust impacts, are not acceptably managed under existing levels of production.  These issues should be addressed before any further approvals are given. 

Wilpinjong Mine still has not completed its new plans of management for Modification 5 which was approved in February of this year.  It is completely inappropriate for any further modification be considered until this is done.


As mentioned in my opening paragraph, the current assessment does not consider social impacts on the local community.  The local property market has been completely distorted, as the mining company now owns 70% of all property in the district.  

The Mid Western Regional Council area has also been affected by the mine.  These social impacts have not been considered in the assessment, and include the continuing loss of community and social cohesion.

I have lived in the area for over thirty years and was always impressed by the vibrant community of Wollar.  Alas this community has all but disappeared.


This modification, if approved, will sound the death knell for this once wonderful village.


Yours sincerely,


Ms Diane O’Mara


2 Little Belmore St


Gulgong NSW 2852

Tel: 0263741350



